MINUTES OF THE PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING HELD IN THE VICARAGE ON WEDNESDAY 6TH NOVEMBER, 2002 AT 8.00 P.M. 


PRESENT: Sheila Ball, Barbara Nicolaou, Richard Smith, Beryl James, Jone Forrester, Walter Butcher, Valerie McKenzie, Fr. Miller (Chair, Flora Bryant (Sec)

1. Prayers: The Parochial Church Council Meeting began with prayers.
1. Apologies for absence: received from Angela Robinson, Veda Hagen-Brown and Margaret Wood.
2. Minutes of the last meeting: Were agreed and signed as a correct record.
There were no matters arising from minutes of the last meeting.
1. St. Mary’s Church
Disabled Lavatory. Fr. Miller reported that site meeting was held on Monday 2nd December ‘ 02 with firm R. Smith & Co who would carry out work on disabled toilet. Work would be in two stages: Stage 1 - work on toilet before Christmas Stage 2 - work to kitchen area after Christmas. Although water supply would be affected for a brief period, vestry can continue to be used. Fr. Miller pointed out that there are three rows of cupboards in vestry which will need to be emptied prior to Stage 2 - to be emptied after Christmas. Fr. Miller added that there is a likelihood of a financial issue which relates to belfast sink; specification states that existing belfast sink should be retained and reused, but Builders have said they are unsure whether sink can be extricated without being damaged. If damaged, there would be additional costs although costs would be zero-rated from VAT.
It is to be noted that once new flooring is laid bleach cannot be used on it.

• Flat Roofs: Fr .Miller reported that work is being undertaken. He added that architect had inspected and are pleased with progress and quality of work. Completion to be in the next couple of weeks.
• Lighting Project: Fr Miller reported that faculty is awaited. Suppliers have agreed to hold price agreed eight months ago.

• Noticeboards: Noticeboards have been erected, windows to be put in and legs painted dark blue. There is a problem with noticeboard at far end - more wedges are needed - to be sorted out.

• Main roof : No information from architect.

1. Other Parish Buildings
The Mission House: 
Fr. Miller reported that he had spoken with Biscoes who advised that specification from Bryco for double glazed windows seemed alright although have not seen detailed specification. Tenant has asked for new double glazed door to be installed also, cost would be between £1,000 - £1,500. Fr. Miller said he had spoken to Diocese who recommended that 10% of cost be paid up front and that balance be paid on installation. It was noted that under the Buyer/Seller Terms and Conditions 10 day clause apply on either side,were problems identified on installation and there is also guarantee attached. Fr. Miller explained that Biscoes have proposed that they send in surveyors to inspect work after installation, but that this would involve extra fees.. It was agreed that Bryco be used to instal double glazed windows on basis of 
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contract. That Fr. Miller would consult with Diocese regarding Biscoes proposal that they send in surveyor after installation, which would involve extra fees.

The Mission Hall
Fr. Miller reported that arbitration had commenced. At present lease is £12,000 per year. Review is for lease to be increased to £17,500. Fr. Miller added that PRA are not working with arbitration which costs £300 per hour, but have approached Diocese direct, who in turn have spoken with Biscoes. PRA have made an offer of £15,000 per year. Fr. Miller said that Diocese’s advice is to stand firm with PRA. Since then there have been no further communication from Biscoes.
1. The Kemble Hall Project:
Report on the progress of the building works
Fr. Miller reported that meeting had taken place with site manager. Roofing is in process of being put on. There were issues around Health and Safety which have now been resolved and worker s are now on site. Completion date has moved to 28th April 2003, but realistically would be sometime in May. Fr. Miller explained that building work is slow. The issue of grand opening by Princes Royal was raised. Fr. Miller said that list of dates had been sent off and that meeting was due to take place in November. Fr. Miller added that Mulberry school were to be to be part of the opening event. Fr. Miller said he had had discussions with the Bishop re this.

1. The Confirmation: 10.00 a.m.- Sunday 15th December 2002, bring and 
share lunch afterwards in the Vicarage. It was agreed that food would be put aside for Kemble Club members.
Rehearsal of confirmation candidates Saturday 14th
Church cleaning and tidying: Saturday 14th December.
Fr. Miller proposed that the new Chalice be used on Confirmation Sunday. It was agreed that church wardens and PCC members bring forward new Chalice and handover to Bishop to be blessed.
1. Marriage in the Church of England
Fr. Miller explained that currently Church of England do not remarry after divorce, but that protocol is in process of being changed and criterias produced and in place which give parish priests discretion to re-marry divorcees. Fr. Miller went on to explained that although he recognised that in some instances there were exceptional circumstances involving marriage breakdown, marriage is an exchange of vows and a bond which cannot be broken, other than if one partner dies. That protocol would mean parish priests having council and making decision. In cases where parish priest felt criteria was not met, priest would be technically be making a public statement and there is likelihood that priest could be sued /challenged under the European Court of Human Rights Bill. It is therefore to be noted that Fr. Miller will marry only batchelors and spinsters.
1. Audit of Lay involvement: To be deferred.

1. Vicar’s Notices and Correspondence: 
Water Works Appeal It was proposed and agreed that Blue Peter ‘Bring and Buy’ sale will be organised to raised money for digging of wells in Africa. To take place on Sunday 22nd December after 10.00 a.m. mass . 
-Fr. Miller to attend Carol Service tomorrow, Friday 6th December.
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-Visit to Marlborough: Fr. Miller to discuss/look into.
-Epiphany 6th January 2003 – Service of Carols/Hymns to be held on Sunday 5th January 2003. at 6.00 p.m., followed by party in the vicarage for everyone. 

Fr. Miller asked for volunteers to assist with sending of Christmas Cards/printed service information to everyone on church list. 

1. Dates for 2003 PCC Meetings:
Thursday, 16th January
Wednesday 26th February
Thursday 27th March
Wednesday 7th May
Thursday 5th June
Wednesday 2nd July
Thursday 4th September
Wednesday 15th October
Thursday 13th November
Wednesday 10th December

The Parochial Church Council Meeting ended with closing prayers.
DATE OF NEXT PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING, THURSDAY 16TH JANUARY AT 8.00 P.M.

